
 

 

January 13, 2022 

SCPH Media Contact Phone Number: (330) 812-3700 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

Sunday, January16th will be the Final Day  

for the COVID-19 Drive Thru Testing Site in Akron  

 

[Akron, OH] –Due to the significant decrease in demand, the decision has been made to close the 

Summit County COVID-19 drive thru testing site located at 1077 Gorge Blvd Akron, starting on 

Monday January 17, 2022.  Sunday January 16th, 2022 will be the final day of operations at the 

testing site.  The site will operate today through Sunday from 9:00 am – 3:00 pm honoring all 

appointments as well as testing individuals who show up without an appointment. The testing is 

free and open to everyone. There are currently several convenient appointment times still 

available for the remaining dates. Please register at: http://tinyurl.com/summitcountycovid-

19testing. Testing is limited to ages 2 and older. The site will offer PCR tests. Individuals will 

receive their results in 2-3 days. Masks are required at all times with the exception of when you 

are tested.  

 

 

If you have questions, call the COVID-19 Call Line (330) 926-5795. The call line is open from 

9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. M-F. 
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